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Dear Families,  

As we approach the final week of the school year, there are a few important updates to let you know about. Starting with the nicer 

news… All pupils had the opportunity to attend one of our trips to Blair Drummond  Safari Park this term. Everyone had a lovely day 

out. Children have taken part in a variety of educational experiences this session and we remain committed to enhancing these   

experiences further next session. We also had a fantastic House Sports Day this month. The winning house will be announced next 

week. We looking forward to the different activities we have planned between now and the end of the session.  

And now the less pleasant part… In our last newsletter, we mentioned the cuts being made to education services in  Glasgow. Thank 

you to everyone who sent letters prepared by our Parent Council in protest. These cuts have serious implications for schools across 

the city, but some specific consequences for Wallacewell Primary next year will include:  

• Reduced amount of literacy and numeracy support including Dyslexia identification 

• Limited after-school clubs 

• Reduced supervision in playground and in the lunch hall 

• Fewer opportunities for showcase learning, family learning and engagement with parents 

• Reduction in our Soft Start offer 

However, our promise to you is that we will carry on working hard and doing our best to provide quality learning experiences and a 

welcoming environment for our young people. Your patience and understanding as we navigate new and unprecedented challenges 

will be very much appreciated.  

Teacher numbers for next year are settled, and we can confirm that despite an increase in school role next year, we will have the 

equivalent of just over 1½ fewer teachers next session as a result of the budget cuts. We are currently working on class allocations 

for next session and hope to have teacher names to you soon. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank our parent volunteers from this session who have supported us with a variety of      

activities including school trips and paired reading. The support of our families is very much valued and appreciated.  

All that is left for me to do is wish you all a restful and relaxing summer break.  

I will look forward to seeing everyone back to school in August. 

Yours 

 



Contact Details: 

0141 557 5041  

Headteacher@wallacewell-pri.glasgow.sch.uk 

Child Protection Co-ordinator:  

Miss Davidson (HT) 

Deputy Child Protection Co-ordinators:  

Mrs Taylor (DHT) or Miss Kelly (DHT)  

Please ask to speak to a member of the Senior  Leadership Team if you have any concerns regarding 

the welfare or safety of any child/young person.  

FREE SCHOOL MEALS (FSM) - APPEAL  

We are aware that many of our families who are entitled to the support of FSM have still  not yet signed up. For many    

families this may be because their child in in Primary 1-5 and free school meals are provided as standard for all pupils at 

these stages. However, we would like to remind families that applying for the free Meal/Breakfast Club grant also 

comes with many other benefits for families and the school— 

• Pupils in receipt of FSM can access Breakfast club free of charge where pupils are provided with a full breakfast 

and have the opportunity to socialise and play with friends.  

• Pupils in receipt of FSM also benefit from the School Clothing Grant award of £120 for a Primary aged child or 

£150 for a Secondary aged child. This is available on an annual basis to assist with the cost of purchasing         

essential school clothing.  

• Our schools FSM allocation percentage also impacts on funding and staffing for our school.  Higher FSM       

allocation percentages can result in increased staffing levels and more funding for our school.  

We would like to encourage all of our families who believe they may be entitled to the free School Meal/Breakfast Club 

and Clothing grant to apply. Please using the link below for further information or scan the QR code. If you need any 

help or support please do not hesitate to contact us directly at the school.  

 

https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/schoolsandlearning 

Staffing Update 

There have been some big changes in terms of staffing this term at Wallacewell Primary. Three of our Support 

for Learning Workers, Mrs Cody, Mrs McElwain and Mrs Corrigan, left in May for pastures new.  They will be 

greatly missed, and we thank them all for their hard work and support during their time with us. Please note: 

We have not been allocated replacements our SfLWs who have left, meaning our SfLW allocation have been 

stretched even further this term. We hope to be able to recruit for these vacancies next session.   

Two of our Class Teachers also left in May. Mrs Souter has left to take up a new post within the Tourism in-

dustry. We wish her every success in her new role. Ms Wilson also started her maternity leave. We are       

delighted to share that Ms Wilson welcomed a beautiful baby girl into the world earlier this month. We     

cannot wait to meet her. Ms Wilson will return to Wallacewell when her maternity 

leave ends.  

 

https://www.google.com/search?q=wallacewell+primary+school&safe=active&rlz=1C1GCEB_enGB1060GB1060&gbv=2&sei=E5SRZKzUIqSVhbIPwpG0sAs#


Attendance & Engagement 
As outlined in our May Newsletter, in the 
Summer term more families are taking holi-
days in term-time. We understand the         
reasons for this, and offer no judgement or 
penalty.  However, we need to remind every-
one that this should be avoided, and attend-
ance at school is essential for attainment, pro-
gress and well-being.  
 
We would like to encourage all children to 
attend on the last day of term.    

Medication Collection 
As per GCC policy, ALL medication must be 
collected by families at the end of the school 
session. All inhalers will be sent home with 
children on the last day of term but other 
medication will need to be collected, from the 
office , by parents/carers on the last day of 
term for health and safety reasons.           
Medication cannot be held over the summer 
break.  

We will make arrangements for the handing over of new  
session medication and the signing of new session paperwork 

on our return to school after the summer break.  

Parent Council 2023-24 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank out Parent Council for their hard work and dedication this session. They have 

made some real progress in relation to their challenges and missions and it has been a pleasure working along side them to 

improve outcomes for our young people.  

The Parent Council are also delighted to announce the launch of their new official Parent Council Facebook page. The aim of 

the page is to connect families with Parent Council. 

Through the new Facebook page, the Parent Council intend to do the following in the days and weeks ahead – 

• Explain the role of a Parent Council 

• Introduce families to the Parent Council office bearers 

• Provide a link to the minutes of Parent Council meetings 

• Provide an update on our aims and objectives ahead of the next school year 

Comments will remain turned off for the time being. The preferred methods for communicating with the Parent Council are 

attendance at meetings and email via -  

wallacewellpsparentcouncil@glow.ea.glasgow.sch.uk 

Facebook Link: https://www.facebook.com/people/Wallacewell-Primary-School-Parent-Council/61561288283924/ 

Website Link: https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/gc/wallacewellprimary/ 

As always, for school specific enquires please contact the school directly as apposed to the  

Parent Council  or another third party.   



School Term Dates 2024-25 

 

 
  

 



Achieve More Scotland 
Dance Classes 

Ages 5-18 
Drop In & Dance (FREE) 

BARMULLOCH   ROYSTON   POSSILPARK  
HAGHILL   SPRINGBURN   SHETTLESTON   SCOTSTOUN 

Scan the QR code to sign up to a class in your area  
 
 
 
 
 

 
___________________________________________________________________ 

Barmulloch Community Development Company (BCDC) 
BCDC is a community development trust who aim to support 
communities in Ward 17 (Balornock, Barmulloch, Millerston, 
Robroyston, and Springburn) to offer important services and 
provide much needed premises. The offer a variety of         
community events each week, with free creche facilities,  
including - 

Dancercise (Wednesday 9.45-10.40am) 
Yoga (Thursday 10-11am) 

IT Support (Thursday 11am-1pm) 
Meet & Eat Social (Thursday 12-2pm) 

Numeracy Support (Friday 10am-12pm) 
International Women's Day Celebration (Friday 8th March 11.45am-12.45pm) 

 
For more information about BCDC and their events keep an 

eye on their social media posts or contact them directly.  
 

0141 533 1056 
www.bcdcglasgow.co.uk 
@BCDCglasgow 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 


